River Oaks Elementary
SDMC Meeting
February 7, 2024 
3:00 pm - 4:00 pm
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Agenda

· Welcome and School Guiding Statement
· School Improvement Plan – Updates in Math and Reading
· Staffing Update
· Intent to Return Forms
· Positions Available/Upcoming Job Fair
· Retirement Recognition – May 30th 
· Aftercare Program/Enrichment Classes Update
· Magnet and Office of School Choice Updates
· 700 applicants for our Vanguard Program, 400 for kindergarten
· Results will be released mid-February for GT qualification
· ROE Budget Updates 2023-2024 School Year
· Additional technology
· Furniture for classrooms
· Seeking teacher feedback on curriculum
· Instructional support positions
· Q & A/Next Steps
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Minutes

3:15 PM – Meeting Started

Mr. Dedrick opens the meeting with a welcome and reading of the School Guiding Statement.

The committee reviews updates to the School Improvement Plan, including discussing updates on Eureka implementation and how our growth data looks from NWEA MAP. The committee discusses formative assessments for math to see how Eureka is supporting students compared to other curriculum from last year. Teachers share they feel that the topics are the same, but not in the same order. A few teachers state that they feel a bit rushed in covering topics, for instance, decimals and fractions are just now being taught in 5th grade. Questions about the pacing and whether all the content will be covered in time for STAAR. The team feels that they are on track to cover material in time. The committee reflects on MAP Growth data and shares the intervention plans, supplementing of resources, and utilizing IXL personalized study plans for students in math and reading. It was requested to also include IXL growth study plans for science next year.
The question of departmentalization is brought up. The committee discusses pros and cons, most 3rd and 4th grade teachers want it, half of 5th grade teachers want it. Campus leadership will be seeking more feedback from teams in determining whether they want to look into departmentalization next year. SDMC consensus is that it may be a good idea if teachers are on board.
Staffing updates are discussed; we talked about teacher retirement celebration and intent to return forms due Feb. 16. So far, teachers that have submitted forms have indicated they are returning.
The committee discussed updates on magnet numbers and GT qualification. The campus budget is discussed. We received the additional funding from increased enrollment, committee feels that instructional support with behavior, IAT, 504, hiring an administrator to support behavior. Consensus is that the school needs another administrator to support behavior, IAT and 504 process. Also, to support with SpEd, aid. The committee supports looking into a computer class/technology support person.

4:17 PM – Meeting Adjourned
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River Oaks Elementary
is an established, innovative
community of learners.

We cultivate creative inquirers





